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Board of Directors 
 
President: 
Bob Miller 
President Elect: 
Robbie Allen 
Directors: 
Trevor Fair - Treasurer 
Leigh Robinson - Secretary 
Don Graham – Immediate PP 
Mary Crammond 
Rod Aistrope 
Robbie Allen 
Will Eddowes 
Rosemary Kelly 
Tim Bowland 
 

Club Meetings: Attendance & Apologies 
Weekly on Tuesdays, 6.00pm for 6.30pm at various Southern Highlands venues.  (See below) 
Contact: TREVOR FAIR of your attendance or apologies 
Deadline is 5pm Friday. T: 02 4861 6917 M: 0403 176 958 email: trevorfair5@bigpond.com  
Please be considerate and respond. Unannounced members and guests may miss out on a meal. 
 
 
 
 
 
Date 

 
Meeting Venues 

 
Speaker/ Topic 

 
Journalist 

Invocation & 
International Toast 

3rd June Robbie’s home Poetry Night bring plate 
food/finger food 

Ian 
Langford 

Alan Falvey 

10th June Bowral Bowling 
Club 

TBA Denise Coad Graham Castle 

17th June Annesley Bowral, 
Retirement Village 

35 Year Service Award Will 
Eddowes 

David Stranger 

24th June Bowral Bowling 
Club 

Richard Lane 
Vocal Muster 

Barbara 
Humphries 

Steve Escott 

1 July TBA Club Changeover Trevor Fair TBA 

8 July Bowral Bowling 
Club 

Dr David Browning   

27 July Yass Golf Club District Changeover na na 

2-3 Aug TBA MHFA Youth Course Leigh  

12th to 
30th Sept 

Corbet Gardens Tulip Time Festival   

29 Sept Corbet Gardens Food & Wine Festival   

19 Oct Bowral  Bowral Cycle Classic   

21 Nov Bong Bong Picnic 
Racecourse 

Bong Bong Picnic Races   

 
 
 



ROTARY MEETING TUESDAY May 27, 2025 (no meeƟng) 

No meeƟng this week so just a review of some of the things that have been happening since the last 
meeƟng, and what are they?  

Some notable birthdays, two of our biggest acƟviƟes MUNA and the Science & Engineering Challenge and 
Discovery Day. A huge effort by the teams. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Birŏdays 

 

May Birthdays:. We had some big ones. Congratulations Will on your 80th and Jim your 87th 

    
June Birthdays: JeƯ Mann 7th , David McCosh 23rd, Robert de Jongh 24th, Mary Crammond 26th. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 



The week ŏat was. 

   
Model United NaƟons held at Wingecarribee Council. 

It was one of the best ever held. 

 
Science & Engineering Challenge and Discovery Day. 

Held over two days at the MiƩagong RSL 
____________________________________________ 

Quote of ŏe week 

 
Winston Churchill: "We make a living by what we get. We make a life by what we 
give." - Directly echoes the philosophy of Rotary, of selfless giving and service above 

self. 



Rouges Gaōery 
David’s Alter Ego can be seen below. 

As submiƩed by DG Rob Uhl 

 

 
__________________________________________ 

The FOUR-WAY TEST 
 
 The Four-Way Test provides a simple but powerful set of questions that serves as a moral compass in 
personal and professional realms, the first question asking, “is it the TRUTH?” 
 
Imagine if we all took a pause before spreading news or sharing information, verifying if it is true as it 
claims to be. This question alone could revolutionise how we interact and understand the world around us. 
 
Then comes “is it FAIR to all concerned?”, fairness being the pillar of justice, pushing us to consider the 
impact of our decisions upon everyone involved. 
 
Next up “will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?” nudging us to think about fostering positive 
relationships and creating goodwill in our actions. 
 
And finally, “will it be BENEFICIAL to ALL CONCERNED?” challenging us to assess the long-term 
consequences of our actions, making us mindful of creating genuine, lasting benefits for everyone 
involved. 
 
The beauty of the Four-Way Test lies in its adaptability and not about blindly following rules, rather using 
these questions as a moral framework, a roadmap for making decisions that positively impact our 
communities and world at large. 

______________________________________________ 
The following arƟcle appeared in the May issue of our 
District News leƩer 



  
 



 
 



Can you help out here? 

                                                     

Bring in your old laptops and phone (with Chargers) so they can be 
recycled to help our domestic violence campaign. 
Also, Bring in some items each week to add to the Uniting Church basket 

Non Perishable food, Toiletries ETC  

 
 


